
Hull Board of Selectmen 
  

Minutes 
 

May 20, 2008 
 

The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:30 pm on 
Tuesday evening, May 20, 3008 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, 
Massachusetts 

 
Present: Christopher Olivieri, Vice Chairman; John Reilly, Joan Meschino, and two newly 
elected members, Dennis Blackall and Domenico Sestito, Members. Also present were: 
Philip Lemnios, Town Manager, and James Lampke, Town Counsel. 
 
 Acting as Chairman, Vice Chairman Christopher Olivieri opened the first meeting 
following the annual election by welcoming Dennis Blackall and Domenico Sestito, the two 
new members to the Board. Olivieri praised former Selectmen John Silva and Ron Davy for 
their service to the Town, and suggested a Letter of Thanks be delivered to each. 
 
Moved-Reilly: That a letter be drafted and sent to Dr. John Silva and Ron Davy 
Second- Meschino 
Vote: Unanimous in favor 
 
 Olivieri said that he was opening the nominations for Chairman, Vice Chairman and 
Clerk. 
 
Moved-Reilly: To elect Joan Meschino, as Chairman; Christopher Olivier, Vice Chairman; 

and Domenico Sestito, as Clerk. 
Second-Sestito 
Vote: Unanimous in favor  
  

Chairman Meschino thanked her colleagues for their support and welcomed the new 
Members, and recognized Sestito who thanked his campaign workers and supporters and the 
voters of Hull. He said he will work diligently to do a good job.  She then recognized 
Blackall, who said that he received 54% of the vote and that he expects to be an agent of 
change. He thanked his campaign workers and supporters and the voters of Hull. 

 
. CORRESPONDENCE 

 
A memo from Police Chief Richard Billings dated May 20, 2008 requesting the appointment 
of seasonal Police Officers prior to Memorial Day was read: 
 
Moved-Reilly: To appoint the seasonal Police Officers as listed in the Chief’s memo. 
Second- Olivieri 
Vote: Unanimous in favor 
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John Coggins of the VFW listed the schedule of events for the Memorial Day Services to be 
held on May 31, 2008  
 
A short discussion was held on Aquarion Water’s application for a 24.8% increase in water 
rates. Lemnios said that he is watching it closely and will keep everyone informed. 
 
Moved-Olivieri: To approve the parking lot application filed by M. Dunn for the Hull 

Redevelopment Authority for the license for 900 cars. 
Second-Reilly 
Vote: Unanimous in favor  
 
Reilly reminded everyone of the band concert series dedicated to Lennie Hersch and that 
donation checks may be sent to the Town Hall and made payable to the Town of Hull. 
 
Meschino said that it is the season for reappointments of Boards and Committees. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:42pm  
 
 

June 10, 2008 
______________________    

Approved 


